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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES. 

Rev. CG. S. Hilyard writes: The Seal 
Cove Church gave me a unanimous call to 
remain their pastor for another year, but I 
have not given them a decided answer as 
yet, the air here almost uses me up, keeps 
me hoarse all the time. 

The quarterly meeting of District No. 3 
will meet with the church at Seal Cove, 
Grand Manan, Thursday evening, June 
3rd, continuing over Sunday, the 6th. 

North Head Church has expended about 
four hundred dollars in repairing the in- 
terior of the church building, and it pre- 
sents a fine appearance. 

A Sunday School Convention is to be 
held in the North Head Church, continuing 
over Sunday, May 16th. 

The monthly missionary meeting was 
held at Moncton on the evening of the 11th 
inst. Mrs. W. D. Blakney presided and 
Miss Mabel Good was pianist. Duets were 
sung by Mrs. Sherman Blakney and her 
daughter, Miss Helen Blakney, and Misses 
Lucy and Helen Blakney. Readings by 
Mrs. S. N. Grass, Miss Grace Good and 
Mary MacCallum, Mrs. Charles Cook and 
Mrs. Baker. Recitation by Misses Ethel 
Bradley and Rose Blakney and exercises by 
the children and an address by the pastor. 

Rev. H. C. Mullen, pastor at Hartland, 
has resigned as pastor of that church, but 
this is the custom of most of our pastors 
annually, as we only engaged for a year, so 
it does not necessarily mean a change. 

There are reports of some changes 
among our pastors, but nothing definite 
has been reported to us as yet. 

Brother P. J. Trafton, who has charge 
of the Riverview Dormitory at Beulah 
Camp ground, says he expects a record at- 
tendance this summer. All the rooms in 
that building are already engaged. 

Rev. A. H. Trafton’s health is much im- 
proved and he talks of going to Salem, 
Kings county, where Brother Trafton al- 
ways finds a cordial welcome. 

Rev. H. S. Dow reports the work at Fort 
Fairfield, Maine, as going on well, and 
good congregations. Brother Dow has re- 
ceived a call to remain another year, with 
an increase in salary. 

One church is reported as more than 
likely to give four times as much for mis- 
sions as they did last year. 

The special services at Beal's, Maine, 
are reported as going with a swing, and 
as early as May 5th 33 were reported as 
having prayed through to victory. 

Brother L. J. Alley, pastor at Beals, 
Maine, is reported as unwell, with poor 
heart action, which becomes sub-normal 
with any exertion. 

Rev. W. W. Howe reports that his 
people have taken back their old church on 
Carleton street, St. John. Meetings con- 
tinue to have the revival spirit, with God's 
blessing and souls being saved. 
A letter from Sister I. F. Keirstead 

which came too late for the last issue of 
the Highway, stated that she held twelve 
meetings during her visit to Fort Farfield 
and Perth, and enjoyed much blessing, 
which resulted in four conversions, others 
stood for prayers, and much conviction 
was manifested by the people. The people 
at Perth want regular pastoral care. 

Rev. G. B. Trafton is so far recovered 
from his injuries received by being thrown 

from a carriage as to begin his pastoral 
duties. 

Rev. W. E. Smith is holding services at 
Mercer Settlement church. 

Rev. H. C. Mullen is in special services 
at Victoria; the interest is encouraging. 
The brethren at Victoria are preparing for 
building their new church, the excavation 
is done, and gravel for the cement foun- 
dation has been hauled, and work of build- 
ing is soon expected to begin, 

Brother and Sister H. S. Mullen have 
accepted the call of the Meductic, Green 
Bush, Middle and Lower Southampton 
churches for another year. 

PERSONALS. 

Sister Howard Joy, the organist of the- 
Seal Cove Church, went to Boston, Mass., 
on April 24th, to undergo a surgical opera- 
tion at the Massachusetts General Hospital. 
She is reported as doing well.—C. S. H. 

Sister R. K. Jones expects to attend 
Beulah Camp Meeting. Sister Jones has 
been away for several years. All the old 
friends will be delighted to meet her at 
Beulah again. To make the company com- 
plete, Mrs. F. H. Hale, Mrs. Simon McLeod 
and Mrs. John A. Shea with others of the 
older people would receive a most hearty 
welcome. 

Deacon W. A. MacCallum, Moncton, 
wears a bright smile. A young lady has 
come to take up her abode with him and 
Sister MacCallum. Her name is Alice H. 

Brother and Sister Otis Ames, Fort Fair- 
field, Me., write: We feel like saying a good 
word for the Highway. It surely brings 
help and inspiration as we read its clean 
pages. It has been a very welcome visitor 
in our home, especially this last winter, 
when we were shut in by sickness a great 
deal. We would like it to come oftener. 
Please extend our subscription to the 
amount of the enclosed check. Hoping to 
see you at the camp meeting. We remain 
in the service of the King. 

Brother Thomas Mitchell reports good 
meetings and work progressing well in 
Marysville church. A specially good day 
on Easter Sunday and a visit by Brother 
Charles Goodspeed of Centreville was 
much enjoyed by all. 

Brother and Sister G. S. Cosman, of St. 
John, held an excellent cottage meeting at 
No. 77 King street, St. John West. People 
are getting the blessing under their labors. 

To those who enquired of us about 
Brother S. Greenlaw: His address is 
Rollingdam, Charlotte Co., N. B. Brother 
and Sister Greenlaw still keep in touch 
with us through the Highway. 

Sister C. H. Flewelling, of Easton, 
Maine, says: Just a few lines this morn- 
ing to say that I praise God today for vie- 
tory thorugh the precious blood. He sav- 
ed and sanctified my soul, and healed my 
body, praise His dear name. 

Brother George Conley, Boston, Mass., 
says: Enclosed find renewal for your valu- 
able holiness paper. I like it for the good, 
clean, sound doctrines; amen. I also 
thank our Lord Jesus that His blood 
cleanses me from all sin, even in as wicked 
a city as old Boston. Expecting to attend 
Beulah camp this year. 

Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Sears, Port Mait- 
land, N. S., write: Enclosed please find 
renewal for the Highway. It is certainly a 
welcome visitor to our home, and we en- 

pare 

Joy reading it very much. We are both 
praising the Lord for full salvation, and 
are trusting Him each day. 
We are glad to note that Sister Leonard 

Brooks, of Woodstock, has recovered from 
a severe case of typhoid fever, and is able 
to attend church again. Sister Brooks is 
making a quilt for Beulah. 

Sister Charles Cliff, of Preston, Towa, 
says: I have the Highway before me, and 
it seems good to see the names of many of 
my old friends, and read their letters of 
cheer, which say that they are still in the 
way, and I am so glad that I can say, Jesus 
is my help, and I love Him; He keeps me 
each day: He is very precious to my soul. 
I am glad I have Him with me. Mr. Cliff 
has been confined to his bed nearly all the 
time for three months with rheumatism. 
May God bring you all showers of bless- 
ings during the camp meetings. 

Mrs. J. H. Roberts, Caribou, Maine, 
says: I see it is time to renew my sub- 
scription for the Highway. It is a good 
paper. It tells us of some of the good 
things that are going on in the world, 
which we like to hear. I enjoy the South 
African letters, they seem to be doing so 
much and their work is not in vain. 

Mrs. R. C. Manning, Toronto, says: 
Please find enclosed my renewal for the 
Highway. 1 always enjoy the reading. I 
am thankful that I ever was brought from 
darkness to light, from the power of satan 
to God, and have an inheritance among the 
sanctified. Am more determined than ever 
to walk in the narrow way. 
We heard indirectly that Mrs. Amanda 

Boyer, of Vancouver, B. C., was on her 
way home to New Brunswick on account 
of the serious illness of her brother, Mr. 
Henry Teddie, of Hartland, N. B. 

Miss Dorothy Trafton, daughter of Rev. 
P. J. and Mrs. Trafton, has gone to Win- 
stead, Conn., to enter a hospital in train- 
ing for a professional nurse. She will be 
much missed in the home and church. 

Brother C. P. Phillips was a caller at the 
parsonage at Fredericton on the 4th inst., 
and went to St. John on business on the 
5th. 

Sister H. C. Mullen has returned home 
to Hartland, N. B., having spent about two 
months at the home of her parents at 
Riverdale, N. S., her father, Brother J. H. 
Sabine, being seriously ill. 

Sister Pheobe A. Thornton has returned 
from Yarmouth, N. S., and is now with her 
daughter Mrs. Herbert Jones, at Lower 
Woodstock, N. B. Sister Thornton ex- 
pects to attend Beulah camp meeting. 
We are glad to receive a letter from 

Sister Nellie G. Hartt. Her address is 
Bangor, Maine, R. R. No. 7 

Miss Gertrude E. Baker (daughter of 
the editor of this paper) had a very pleas- 
ant visit at Vancouver, B. Q., guest of 
brother and sister G. H. Colwell and fam- 
ily, and other N. B. families. She has now 
gone to Southern California, where she 
expects to spend a few months, then to re- 
turn home in August. 

HOTEL ROOMS. 
Persons wishing rooms in Beulah Hotel 

during Camp Meting please write or tele- 
phone Rev. P. J. Trafton, 233 Aberdeen 
street, Fredericton, N. B. 

Brother Luther Hartt has removed from 
Perth, N. B., to Lowell, Mass. (25-12th St) 


